
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

The end of this term is inevitably the busiest due to the multitude of seasonal events but we wouldn’t want it any different as it offers 
plenty of opportunities for our school community to come together to learn and celebrate. This week we have enjoyed: 
 
Parent Cafés 
The Christmas Reading Cafés of the past fortnight were well attended. These termly cafés are informative for parents/carers and allow 
for a joint activity with their children to take place.  
As homage to our school community and to highlight how much we value our parents supporting their children in their learning, I 
selected one photo from each year group session to feature in this year’s PoW Christmas Card that you can see on page 3. 
 
Year 1 Nativity 
Our Year 1 children delivered a fantastic and successful nativity performance to the delight of their families and school visitors. They 
demonstrated that they could confidently present the story through song, dance and narration. See page 6 
 
Year 2 singing Christmas carols 
Previously, they would have added their voices to the nativity performance. We changed that and the children could therefore sing 
more songs to the delight of their parents. Their voices sounded wonderful! 
 
Cardless Christmas fundraising initiative 
Instead of buying Christmas cards for peers and staff we asked that children bring in a contribution towards our school food bank.  
Thank you for all the donations we have received so far. We know that these help families in desperate need for this support. 
 
There was more to Christmas this week as it was also learning as usual. Year 6 enjoyed a great Macbeth workshop and they as well as 
Year 5 were visited by the Safer Schools Team who delivered important information on how to stay online. Unfortunate events keep 
reminding us of the perils children face when accessing the internet using various apps that are designed for an older age group. We 
implore on parents that you are aware who your children communicate with and what about to avoid situations like this: Bereaved 
parents' anger at 'broken' online safety promise - BBC News 
 
 
Next Week: Monday Parties, Tuesday Christmas Dinner, Wednesday 1:30pm school closure. 
 
Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  

Newsletter  
15th December 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 11th December 2023 

Ash 89.57% 

Birch 88.75% 

Oak   83.33% 

 1B 85.56%           

 1G 94.40%            

 1S 92.92%           

 2C 93.45%           

 2F 83.85%           

 2G 93.70%          

 3F 92.50%              

 3G 94.00%              

 3H 92.14%             

 4A 88.89%             

 4L 91.92%             

 4T 91.15%            

 5G 92.59%             

 5H 94.44%   

 5W 95.19%             

 

 6C 95.20% 

 6D 92.80% 

 6F 88.70% 

 

Well done to 5W and 6C with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 94% 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-politics-67714572
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-politics-67714572


 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery Christmas Cafés 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Mon 18th Dec 
EYFS/KS1 

all 

Santa visit 

Christmas Parties pm 

Tue 19th Dec 

 

All 

KS2 

Nursery 

Christmas Dinner 

Talent Show 

Final Day of the term 

Wed 20th Dec R-Y6 End of term – finish at 1:30pm 

21/12/23 – 

05/01/24 
all Christmas Holidays 

Mon 8th Jan 24 all Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 9th Jan 24 all Start Spring Term 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name Reading Maths Homework 
Commitment to 

Learning 

Contribution to the 

School 

1B Callum Xavier Selen Elijah Bethany 

1G Phoebe Adar Jaime Laura Edie 

1S Yaasir Abigail Lawand Roza Ada 

2C Gabriella Leo Liyana Willow Taylan 

2F Maryam Victoria Damla Emma-Lee Skyla 

2G Nathan Jaxon Zainab Isla Aria 

3F Taigh Leo Naomi Shania-Rose Joshua 

3H Ethan Ahmed Vincent Lara Klara 

3W Jada Oliva Ali Maria Ismail 

4A Skylar Mert Joyce Imran Ellerie 

4L Sakeeb Kayle Amelia Kharnell Dylan 

4T Erva Jacob Ziah Selin Nathanael 

5G Tsihon Omari Nadinsa Phoebe Zeyneb 

5H Ibrahim Harmony Esra Thushanth Alessia 

5W Bintou Furkan Nisa Idris Lillie 

6C Ozgur Sadia Aras Cagan Janel 

6D Mia Emin Wahab Elif Kezia 

6F Hatib Bianca Neveah Zaynab Shaun 

Rainbow Richie Ezekiel Amine Aaliyah-Rae Zion 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

All the allotment beds are now covered in cardboard and mulch to prevent weeds growing and improve the soil quality. 

I’m attempting to move the school towards an environmentally friendly no-dig method of gardening. 

I did a big leaf collection in the car park area and cleared all the built-up debris at the far end. 

Gardening club made some lovely Christmas pots and twig stars to take home- they also dug up carrots for Rudolf! We 

had a really lovely last session and lots of positive feedback from the parents and children about the club! 

This week, I have cut back all the large Buddleia bushes in the allotment garden as well as pruning the trees. All the 

waste material is now a “dead hedge” around the wildlife area- it can be added to as more waste is available and it will 

provide a wildlife habitat too. 

Karen Georgiou -Head Gardener 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

Year One Nativity 

On Tuesday and Wednesday, Year 1 put on a spectacular performance telling the story of the Nativity.  The 

narrators spoke with confidence and each class performed a song and a dance, finishing with a rousing 

version of ‘We Wish You a Merry Christmas’.  For most of the children, this was the first time they had performed 

in front of a large audience (including our Director of Education Peter Nathan and Chair of Governors Laraine 

Hodgson) but they all managed brilliantly.                    

Well done, Year One! 

A few parent/carer comments: 

“A lovely performance.  Beaming with pride and the holiday spirit.” 

“It was an amazing Nativity.  It made me feel a proud parent to see my boy singing and speaking confidently.” 

“I was extremely impressed with the Nativity event.  It was beyond my expectations.  I loved it and I believe the 

children loved it too.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety for Years 5 and 6 

On Monday 11th December 2023 Year 5 and 6 were visited by Safer Schools Officers visiting to give an information 

session about being safe online as well as on our way home, such as where we keep our phones.  

We learnt that there are some apps we shouldn’t have at our age because they are inappropriate and your location 

can be tracked. We also learnt that you cannot trust everyone online as you don’t always know who they are.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

journeysandplaces@enfield.gov.uk 

School Streets | Let's Talk Enfield 

Accessibility Statement | Let's Talk Enfield 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twitter @pow_primary                                                    Instagram pow_primary                                                                       

                                                                

mailto:journeysandplaces@enfield.gov.uk
https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets
https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/accessibility
https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also available in Albanian, Bulgarian, 

Polish, Romanian, Somali, Turkish 

Also available in Albanian, 

Bulgarian, Polish, 

Romanian, Somali, Turkish 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The session will include: 

• Meeting some of the EASA team  

• Finding out how EASA supports educational settings and autistic 

children and their families 

• Finding out how to access the EASA website and supporting resources  

• Learning more about the Autism Education Trust (AET) Eight Good 

Autism Principles (GAP) Principles, which guide the development of good 

autism practice when working with autistic children and their families 

• Time to ask questions 
 

Date: Friday 2nd February 2024 

Time: 8.45 to 9.45am 

Location Community Room 

 

This is an open invitation for all parents/carers to come 

and find out more about the  

Enfield Advisory Service for Autism EASA 
 

© Enfield Advisory Service for Autism  


